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the whole room is full of light. The cciling
wi?s much disfigured with stains, and it was a
troublesome job to get rid of them. But
the contractor was not content till every sug-
gestion of blemish had been removed. No one
could have done hetter work, and the ladies
are to be congratulated on having found in
Mr. J. W. Knott, of 41 Czar St., a man who
not only did a good job, but gave them good
measure and running over—without running
over ‘the contract price of $100. The Parish
Guild will find in the freshly painted building
a vastly pleasanter place faor future meetings.
By the way, we hear a suggestion that as the
School House is used for every variety of Parish
purposes, and for only one hour in the week is
occupied as a school, a much more appropriate

name for it would be the Parish House. We
quite agree. :
' GUILD OF ST. AGATHA

The annual meeting of this excellent organi-
zationn was held on March 4th, and in spite of
the loss of many members through removal
fromn the city or neighborhood, the officers
were able to report another successful ycar.
The number on the membership roll is at pres-
ent thirty-two, with an average attendance at
the weekly meetings of fifteen. The total re-
ceipts of the year amounted to $94.96, and the
expenditures to $77.09, leaving a balance in
hand of $16.87. The greater portion of the
expenditure has been devoted to various mis-
sionary objects. But the Guild has not been
unmindful of home claims, and it assisted
materially in the work of the Gift Féte held at
the beginning of the winter. Nor has it been
neglectful of social duties, its members having
acted as hostesses at a pleasant cvening not
long ago, when the young men’ of the Church
were entertained by them. But the energics
of the Guild have been mostly devoted to the
making of a ‘‘bale” for All Hallows School.

The following are the officers for the vear:
President, Miss Cayley; Vice-Presidents, Misses
Cowan and Winsor: Corresponding Secretary,
Miss Hughes; Recording Sccretary,. Miss Alice
Hodgson; Treasurer, Mrs. Bissell. The Work
Managers are Misses S. Cowan and A. Waller.

YOUNG MEN'S ASSOCIATION
This society also has just held its annual
meeting, but it is far from being the flourish-
ing organization it was during the first vear

of its existence. Its decline has been due to
the departure from either the city or the necigh-
borhood of many who made it at its inception
such a success. ‘They were a musical ot, and
the Association was never at a loss for piano
playing, or songs, or recitations, while the
were with us, The officers just elected arey
President, J. E. Cameron; Vice-President, God-
frey Horlock; Secretary, E. M. Huffman;
Treasurer, George Baldock; Executive Com-
mittee, Percy Wyer, Joseph Allsopp, George
Waller. The Young Men’s Bible Class, how-
ever, continues to flourish, and has fifty mem-
bers on its roll.

YOUNG PEOPLE’'S ASSOCIATION

This Society held a Valentine Box Social on
February 12th. There were about sixty young
people present. The School Room was elab-
orately decorated for the occasion. Progres-
sive Crokinole was played till 9.30, when the
boxes were auctioned off by Mr. Bissell. Re-
freshments and presentation of prizes followed.
During the ecvening musical selections were
given by Miss Hodgson, Mrs. Bissell, Mrs. Han-
cock, and Messrs. C. . Kennedy and C. Winsor.
The society has also provided for lectures by
Mr. Kenrick and Prof. Young, of Trinity Col-
lege.

THE WOMAN’S AUXNILIARY

The annual meeting of the W. A, will be held
on Monday, March 18th, and the nomination of
officers will take place on Friday, March 15th.
The Dorcas Secretary will be glad to receive con-
tributions towards the bale to be sent at the
beginning of April to the Gordon Indian School.

. House linen and medicine are always acceptable.

PARISH NOTES.

Miss M. C. Cayley is enjoyving a well-carned
holiday in Bermuda. A warm welcome awaits
her on her return in April.

On Feb. 11th Miss Cayley cntertained the
Guild of St. Agatha at the Rectory. The
members were glad of the opportunity to in-
spect the recently effected improvements, and
they spent a delightful evenming with music,
games and social intercourse.

A large number of mission boxes has been
distributed among the children of the Sunday
School for use during Ient. Their contents
will be presented at the afternoon service on
Easter Day. We hope the offerings of the
little people will be generous.
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